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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 11th DECEMBER 2006
Headed Item 4 (b) (i)

            Report of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee Meeting 
            of 9TH November 2006
Confirmation of Minutes
Minutes of Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 14th September 2006 were confirmed and approved as a true record and signed.
Presentation by representative of Road Safety Authority on its  Brief and how it intends to deliver same.

1.    Presentation by representative from the Road Safety Authority on its Brief

      and how it intends to deliver same.

Mr. M. Heffernan of the Road Safety Authority presented a report comprising an overview of the Authority’s role in the area of road safety.Topics covered were:-

· Cycle training

· Motor cycle training

· Talks by Gardai to school children on the issue of pedestrian/driver behaviour and safety

· Walking bus

· Drivers on provisional licence

 School Transport update.
The Committee was informed that a Consultant would be appointed within one week to undertake a Feasibility Study for a School Transport System. The required time for completion of the Feasibility Study to draft final report stage is three months from date of appointment.

The Committee were advised that if members have any particular concerns in this regard they should be forwarded to the Roads Department.

Traffic Safety in the vicinity of schools

The Committee was informed that there are approximately 130 schools located within the Council’s administrative area and a pilot programme examining issues of traffic safety in the vicinity of schools is being carried out at 17 of these schools across the three Area Committee administrative areas.

The Committee was advised that a report containing proposals for the 4 schools in Lucan Village was included on the Agenda for the meeting of the Lucan/Clondalkin Area Committee on 22nd November 2006.

Safe routes to School

Key elements of this strategy were outlined e.g.  walking bus, park and stride etc.

The various initiatives that the Council are promoting in the interest of road safety with specific emphasis on school going children were discussed.   

A.O.B    Dublin Bus Routes in the Terenure/Rathfarnham area.

It was noted that at least 60 buses would be required for the efficient and effective use of the various QBC’s constructed around the County and that the Council continue to have regular meetings with Dublin Bus on this issue.   

It was agreed that a further report on this issue would be presented to the next meeting of this Committee.
___________________                                      
Councillor S. Laing
Chairperson
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